Hello all,

2021 may be long gone from your memory, but do recall that it was a very successful year of IndyTennis. Many thanks to each of you for your participation and continued support. Our group was able to donate \$6,500 to the Indiana AIDS Fund thanks to our ever-so-wonderful dues-paying members and profits from the Indy Classic. We also finished the year with a record breaking 101 member count. The 2021 "financials" are attached separately as a PDF for your viewing pleasure.

A special thank you goes out to G. David Caudill for his time and commitment as our President the past two years. Under his leadership we were able to successfully navigate through the COVID-19 pandemic while remaining fiscally strong and increasing membership. With his guidance and expertise; new policies, procedures, and standards were established which will be beneficial to the group for years to come. He chose to pass the reins of leadership to others at the conclusion of the 2021 year, but will continue to be a smiling, loving, quickwitted, and dedicated member of the club.

The 2022 elections finished with no contested races. Therefore, the 2022 board members are as follows:

- · Chad Kepner, President
- Terrence Jackson, VP
- Drew Wolf, Secretary
- Renelle Hui
- Ricky Ritter
- Tyson Smith
- Paul Warney
- Roger Davis

Additionally, this year's Indy Classic tournament co-directors will be Daniel Fox and Christopher Haven Jones.

We look forward to your participation in the upcoming 2022 season. As a reminder, Sunday "winter tennis" will continue thru March 19<sup>th</sup>. Information on the 2022 membership signup, spring mixer, ladder, social events, and tournament etc. will be coming your way in the near future.

We hope to see you all on the courts!

Until then, Chad Indytennis.com

